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The Session has called a congregational meeting for Sunday, September 27, 
immediately following the 11:00 worship service. The purpose of the meeting 
is the election of elders to serve on the Session in the class of 2023. The 
meeting will be conducted via Zoom. You can learn about  nominees below. A link 

will be emailed out the week of the vote for a Zoom meeting following the worship 

service, in which we will ask members to sign on and participate. (We will not have 
Coffee Hour on September 27.) 

The Congregational Nominating Committee will nominate Gary Gardner, 
Susan Lange, Liz Miguez, Jeromy Murphy, Diane Weiss, Butch Wilson and 
Jennifer Wilson. Additional nominations may be made at the meeting with 
prior consent of those being nominated.  

FYI—The membership of the Session consists of ordained and installed 
Ruling Elders and Teaching Elders (Pastors), all elected by the congregation. 
Session members are responsible for the spiritual oversight of the 
congregation and for oversight of all the programs and ministries of St. Philip. 
The Session carries out its work primarily through its Standing Committees. 
The session meets the third Tuesday of each month. 

GARY C. GARDNER 
Gary was born in Chicago and baptized in Houston, 
Pennsylvania—yes, Pennsylvania! (It’s southwest of Pittsburgh.) 
Apparently he was destined for Houston (Texas)! Gary and his 
wife, St. Philippian Peg Palisin, transferred their membership from 
Grace Presbyterian Church to St. Philip in 2014, after attending 
Grace for 24 years. He says, “We visited once and knew, because 
of the warmth of our reception at St. Philip, that this was our 
church home.” Gary joined the choir, and both he and Peg 

received invitations to be a part of the Peacemaking and Social Justice Committee. 
Gary has been involved with that committee ever since. He became a member of the 
Presbyterian Men’s Weekly Fellowship (now Friday Men’s Fellowship) and is 
currently the facilitator for that group. Gary and Peg attend the weekly Bible study, 
virtually now but in person when they could (and can) do so. They are enthusiastic 
supporters of the arts in Houston, enjoying theatre, ballet, museums, concerts, and 
opera. Gary likes to cook and read science and science fiction. He has also sung in the 
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Houston Cecilia Chamber Choir (born at St. Philip), 
Houston Masterworks Chorus, and Resound!. Gary says, 
“St. Philip is a truly welcoming community. The warmth 
and welcoming atmosphere is what makes St. Philip our 
church home. The opportunities to learn about our 
relationship with Christ and with each other keep St. Philip 
alive and keep us coming—wanting to learn more and 
enjoy the fellowship.” 

SUSAN ARNOLD LANGE  
Susan is a member of St. Philip’s 
Peacemaking and Social Justice 
Committee, and had the privilege of 
serving on Sessions in Austin and Fort 
Worth (where she chaired the 
personnel committee). She has been a 
psychologist for more than half her 
life, and was the clinical director at Interface-Samaritan 
Counseling Centers, where many members of St Philip 
served as board members. Susan also teaches yoga. A long-
time teaching elder friend describes Susan’s theology as a 
“three-legged stool”: In all things give thanks, God makes 
all things new, and God uses everything for good. Susan’s 
most frequent prayer is “God, give me your view of me in 
this situation and help me cooperate with who you created 
me to be.” Currently she is pondering what compassionate 
forgiveness of self and others looks like 
behaviorally. Susan has grandchildren ranging in age from 
22 to one year, and an adopted part-beagle part-Lab 
companion of 14 years, Ringo. Three grandchildren (7, 5, 
and 3 years old) live in Houston and spend the night with 
her and Ringo weekly.  

LIZ MIGUEZ  
Liz Miguez joined St. Philip in 2011 by 
letter of transfer shortly after she 
moved from Dallas to Houston. At St. 
Philip, she is a member of the 
Wednesday Evening Presbyterian 
Women Circle, has served on the 
Education Committee, and has 

participated in the St. Philip Stitchers quilting group since 
she was pregnant with her now 3-year-old son, Lincoln. 
Liz remembers with joy when she and her husband, Amin, 
stood at the front of the sanctuary to see Lincoln baptized 
in 2017, and she looks forward to a time when the 
congregation will be able to gather safely to celebrate the 
baptism of her daughter, Juliana, in the very same place. 
She is honored to be called to serve. 

JEROMY MURPHY 
Jeromy was born in Beaumont, TX, a 
city known throughout Texas for its 
beautiful hills, and raised in the 
Presbyterian church, where he learned 
the importance of grace and 
committees. He comes from a long line 
of troublemaking elders. It was at the 
Presbyterian Church of the Covenant in Port Arthur that 

Jeromy first noticed architecture while roaming the new 
sanctuary construction site after worship. Many years later, 
his love of architecture would take him as far away from 
southeast Texas as possible, to Texas Tech, where he met 
his future wife, St. Philippian Lori Murphy. Returning to 
Houston, where the weather is awful and the people are 
good, Jeromy worked at a small architectural consulting 
firm for two years while he waited for Lori to graduate. 
This September they will celebrate 21 years of marriage. In 
2004, they joined St. Philip with baby Fiona crawling 
across the conference table for the entertainment of the 
Session. Two years later, their second daughter, Rowan, 
was born. Today, Jeromy enjoys playing music, crafting 
with his family, running, and thinking about the next 
house that he can design with his wife. 

DIANA WEISS  
Diana was baptized in 1980 at Central 
Presbyterian Church, which united with 
St. Philip in 2010. She has fond 
memories from her preschool days of 
playing in front of the statues of Calvin, 
Knox, and Luther, and knows a couple 
of fellow St. Philippians in part from her parents’ 
friendships from those times. Confirmed in her youth at 
First Presbyterian Church, Diana officially transferred her 
membership to St. Philip in 2018 after visiting regularly for 
a year or two. She is easy to spot at St. Philip, wearing one 
of the hats from her extensive collection! Since Diana’s 
youth, she has always been interested in being an involved 
and contributing member in her family of faith through 
volunteering and participating. Professionally, Diana 
pursued training in graphic design at Pratt Institute in New 
York City. Using these skills, she worked for Westbury 
Baptist Church as communications/print shop 
coordinator, helping in the areas of print, website design 
and maintenance, and visual communication. Diana values 
all aspects of church life at St. Philip: the rich music 
program, the educational efforts through publications and 
classes, the visuals seen throughout the campus, and the 
fellowship with all. She has been an active participant in 
the young adult ministry, a choir member and handbell 
ringer, and has served on the Communications and 
Technology Committee at St. Philip. Diana hopes she can 
be of valuable service in whatever role she is asked to serve 
while on Session. 

BUTCH WILSON 
Butch is a lifelong Presbyterian.  He 
grew up in western Maryland, where he 
met his best asset (his wife, St. 
Philippian Anne) in high school. 
Attending church, church school, and 
youth fellowship together established 
some important foundations. After 

graduating from the College of Wooster, they were 
married four days later and moved to Houston in 1973.  
Following some additional education at Rice and Houston 
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We will be offering our prayers on paper hand cut outs 
and placing them on the communion table this 
month.  If you have a prayer to offer, you can trace your 
own hand on paper, cut it 
out, write your prayer on it, 
and mail it to the church 
anytime. The pastors will 
also continue to receive  
prayer requests and inscribe 
them on the precut hands that we have in the church 
office. 

As we continue to assess and monitor coronavirus data 
and the recommendations of local health leaders and then 
filter that information through our particular context at St. 
Philip, we remain convinced that we should continue to 
gather only online for Sunday worship for the coming 
weeks. However, we are now able to have a limited 
number of people attend in-person our 11:00 a.m. 
daily prayer service (Monday-Saturday). Currently, we 
have a limit of five persons per day, beginning with 
Monday's service. Advanced registration is required. For 
more information on conditions and to register click here. 
We hope that the opportunity to worship again in the 
sacred space of our Sanctuary will be a source of comfort 
and hope. Depending on circumstances, we can expand 
the number of worshipers per day as we go forward. If you 
have trouble with the registration or are not online, please 
call Lorrie Castle (832-262-1244).  

Baptist University, Butch enjoyed his career in exploration 
geology and management in the oil and gas business. He 
and his family have been active members at Memorial 
Drive Presbyterian, Northwoods Presbyterian, and St. 
Philip. While Butch and Anne officially joined St. Philip in 
2013, they were previously involved here for many years 
when Anne was on staff and their son was very involved 
with the youth group in the late 1990s. Butch took over a 
leadership role with the Kids Against Hunger mission at 
St. Philip in 2017 and has served on St. Philip’s 
Stewardship and Finance committees. He will finish a 
three-year term as trustee at the end of this year. While 
Butch has been mostly a behind-the- scenes support 
person for various mission opportunities, he very much is 
looking forward to taking on more of a leadership role as a 
member of Session. He and Anne treasure the friendships 
they have made in church, and any time they can spend 
with their three grandsons and their grandsons’ parents. 
 

JENNIFER WILSON 
Jennifer was born in Eagle Lake, Texas, 
raised in the Methodist church, and was a 
faithful churchgoer until her college 
years. She is an attorney, specializing in 
commercial litigation. Jennifer married 
her “best friend and soulmate,” St. 
Philippian Rhonda Sands, in 2015 at St. 
Philip after 11 years together and “God’s validation of our 
promise to get married in our state and in our church.” 
Jennifer has three grown children, Vicki, Billy, and Kim, 
and one grandchild, Navy, who “lives entirely too far” 
away. Jennifer senses that God’s plan for her is still 
unfolding, but she says that part of what brought her to St. 
Philip began in 2000, “when Billy found Jesus on a 
mountainside at Frontier Ranch.” Billy became a part of 
the youth group at Memorial Drive Presbyterian Church, 
and his faith brought Jennifer back to the church, where 
she met Rhonda, who also was a confirmation teacher for 
Vicki and Billy. Rhonda and Jennifer felt called to stay at 
MDPC and put a face on their relationship for that 
community, but the church’s decision to withdraw from 
the PC(USA) convinced them that God had other ideas 
for them. When Rhonda’s longtime friend and St. 
Philippian Molly Boren Whitney told them about St. 
Philip, a church committed to outreach and inclusion, the 
way seemed clear. Jennifer says, “St. Philip welcomed us 
from day one. Its doors were open. Its arms were open. 
We are part of the most loving church family one could 
ever imagine and a church that not only says ‘Welcome’ 
but takes your hand and brings you inside and offers you a 
place at the table.” At St. Philip, Jennifer has been a 
member of the Peacemaking and Social Justice Committee, 
and the Central Mission Endowment Council. She looks 
forward to serving St. Philip and its congregation in 
whatever capacity God has chosen for her. 

Get your annual Flu Shot on 
Tuesday, October 6 from 
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the 
Presbytery Office, 4803 San 
Felipe, Houston. Bring your 

insurance card. There will be vaccines for people over and 
under 65 years of age. Mask up, and we will practice social 
distancing.   

https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=iZDzsfZeC429pAl2IRabnw==&site=101882&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=5189&EventID=196562&sn=101882
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Saturday, October 10—10 a.m. to Noon 

The purpose of World Homeless Day, an annual event on 
October 10, is to draw attention to homeless people’s needs 
locally and provide opportunities for the community to get 
involved in responding to homelessness, while taking 
advantage of the stage an ‘international day’ provides.  The 
St. Philip Mission committee thought the Mission Rally was 
a tremendous success as you can see in the pictures 
throughout this newsletter.  Therefore, they will be hosting 
another drive on Saturday, October 10 to support SEARCH 
and The Beacon, two of our mission partners that assist 
homeless people. 

 
SEARCH pursues a mission of providing 
hope, creating opportunity, and transforming 
lives for thousands of men, women, and 
children experiencing homelessness in 
our community.  SEARCH brings this 
mission to life every day by helping our 
clients obtain permanent housing, 

increase their income, improve their health, build 
community, and regain stable, self-sufficient lives. 
 

SEARCH’s work is carried out through intense, 
individualized case management and supportive services that 
help our clients every step of the way from the streets back 
into housing, work, and independence.  We are working to 
make homelessness in Houston rare, brief, and nonrecurring. 
 

SEARCH also serves the youngest victims of homelessness 
at the House of Tiny Treasures, a nationally accredited 
preschool for children whose families are or have been 
homeless.  While the children are being prepared to succeed 
in school and beyond, their parents can go back to school or 
work and take the steps they need to get their lives back on 
track.   
 

Last year, SEARCH helped more than 3,100 individuals who 
were homeless.  We invite you to join with us and to be part 
of the solution as we strive for our vision of a Houston 
without homelessness.   
 

More than 19,000 homeless individuals have been housed 
since 2011, including more than 6,817 veterans and 5,216 
chronically homeless individuals.   

  

Despite our 
progress, there 
is much work 
to be done.  
According to 
th i s  yea r ’ s 
a n n u a l 
h o m e l e s s 

count, there are approximately 3,900 individuals 
experiencing homelessness in Houston on a given night.  

Over the course of a year, more than 56,000 individuals 
will experience homelessness.   
 

We will be collecting notes of encouragement and snack 
packs for SEARCH. 
 
Encouragement notes: Families can create 
encouragement notes to uplift those facing loneliness and 
isolation, or to congratulate those who have just moved 
into housing. Notes can include words of wisdom, quotes, 
artwork, and positive thoughts. The cards can be 
decorated with drawings and will be handed out by 
SEARCH staff to clients who need some uplifting. 
  

Snack Packs: Please see the list below and choose three 
or more of the items to package in Ziploc bags to create 
snack packs.  Clients often find it most helpful when snack 
packs contain a mix of no-chew (e.g. applesauce, pudding) 
and chewy items to accommodate all levels of dental 
health.  We truly appreciate when individuals, groups, 
students, and children who want to give back prepare 
these packs. Thank you for thinking of SEARCH and our 
neighbors’ basic needs! 

• Bumble Bee Snacks on the Run (tuna, chicken salad, 
ham, etc.) 

• Canned Vienna sausages 

• GoGo Squeeze fruit pouches 

• Pudding packs 

• Planters mixed snack pouches/trail mix 

• Fruit cups or applesauce cups 

• Peanut butter or cheese cracker packs 

• Dried fruit crisps packets 

• Raisin snack boxes 

• Granola bars (crunchier varieties rather than chewy, 
please!) 

• Jif to Go/Nutella to Go snacks 

• Sunflower seeds 

• Non-chocolate protein bars (chocolate melts!) 
 
If you have questions about items for Search please 
c o n t a c t  K a r e n  a n d  D a v i d  W i n s h i p  -
k a dd i ew3 61 3 @g ma i l . co m  –  2 81 - 7 88 - 4 021 ;  
dwins66@gmail.com – 832-236-2805. 
 

The Beacon provides essential 
and next-step services to restore 
h o p e  a n d  h e l p  e n d 
homelessness in Houston 
through civil legal aid, 

counseling and mentoring, access to housing, and meeting 
daily nutritional, hygienic, and wellness needs for hundreds 
of homeless men and women. www.beaconhomeless.org 
 

We are collecting new or “gently used” bath towels (not 
hand or wash towels) to support their day program. 
Contact is Dan Boston if you have any questions: 
dan52boston@gmail.com 

mailto:kaddiew3613@gmail.com
mailto:dwins66@gmail.com
mailto:dan52boston@gmail.com
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A few of the groups at St. Philip continue to meet during 
this time via Zoom and other video conference services—
the session has had meetings, book club, church 
committees and Church and Society.  We even have 
Sunday Coffee Hour.  If you would like to participate in 
future meetings, please contact the appropriate  group’s 
leader. 
 

SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR—Gather with fellow St. 
Philipians to talk about the sermons, hear about their week  
and what helped them get through the week. The Coffee 
Hour begins after the closing voluntary. Once we have a 
majority in the meeting, participants are sent to smaller 
breakout rooms so you have a more intimate group.  The 
groups will randomly be assigned each week.  Email Lorrie 
Castle at lorrie@saintphilip.net to be added to the list. 
 

WOMEN’S MONTHLY BOOK CLUB—

 Our next meeting is October 8 at 7 
p.m.  to discuss Olive Again by Elizabeth Strout Contact 
Sarah O’Dell for Zoom link – sarah.odell6@gmail.com.  
 

MIDWEEK BIBLE STUDY WITH JOHN 
WURSTER—A look at the Bible readings for the 
coming Sunday.  Email John for details and to get 
on the list - john@saintphilip.net  
 

ANTIRACISM BOOK STUDY—Many people in 
our church participated in the 21-day race equity 
challenge and engaged in discussions led by John 
Wurster. Out of those discussions came a desire to 
continue wrestling with this important topic of 
justice and racial equity. Selena Brinegar will be 
leading a discussion of the book How to Be an 
Antiracist by Ibram X. Kendi.  We will be meeting 
via Zoom on Monday evenings 7-8 p.m., excluding 
the first Monday of the month. Please email Selena 
if you are interested in participating at 
selena.brinegar@gmail.com. 
 

CHURCH & SOCIETY - St. Philip Church & 
Society class meets 9:30 a.m. - 10:45 a.m. on 
Sunday mornings - now through December 20. 
All classes will be through Zoom. September 20 
- Can the Earth Heal Us? - “Earth has no sorrow 
that earth cannot heal.” John Muir - Does the 
earth heal? Can It heal us? And if so, how? - 
Presented by Bruce Yaeger - author of Wrestling 
Brothers: Rethinking Religion-Science Relationships. 
September 27 - Darwin, Race, Slavery, and The 
Tree of Life - Charles Darwin always emphasized 
that he was a scientist, not a social reformer. But 
his theory of evolution quickly threw him into the 
midst of the hottest social and moral 
controversies of his day. - Presented by Bruce 
Yaeger.  October 4 - What is Godly Play? - An 
Analysis of an Imaginative Approach to Religious 
Education - Presented by Ruthie Waldrop - 

Ruthie has led Godly Play classes at St. Philip 
since 2004. October 11 - Anne Lock, John Calvin, 
and the English Reformation - In this session, 
we’ll explore Lock and Calvin together, learning 
what became of Calvinism during the age of 
Elizabeth. - Presented by Dr. Deborah Burks - 
Professor for teaching and research specialties in 
sixteenth and seventeenth-century drama, poetry, 
Reformation literature, and women’s writing. 
Author of Horrid Spectacle. a study of theater 
and religious propaganda in the period. October 
18 - The Nicene Creed - Fourth Century A.D. - 
the first doctrinal statement of the whole 
Christian church - Presented by Rev. Greg Han -
Director of Interfaith Relations and Education at 
Interfaith Ministries for Greater Houston. 
October 25  (Reformation Sunday) - The 
Catholic Church’s Ongoing Response to the 
Reformation - An Attempt to Better Understand 
the Issues that Both Separate and Unite Catholics 
and Protestants - Presented by Rev. Msg. James 
Anderson Professor of Systematic Theology in 
the School of Theology of the University of St. 
Thomas at St. Mary’s Seminary.  Email Mickey 
Meyers if you would like to join any of the 
classes—mmcgm63@aol.com.  

These Days 
We currently have copies of These Days—Daily Devotions for 

Living by Faith  for both the third and fourth quarters of 
the year.   If you would like a copy of either, email 

Lorrie@saintphilip.net.  We can drop your copies in the 
mail or you can swing by and pick up.  Please indicate if 

you would like large print. 

All women of the church are invited to the Fall kick-off 
meeting of Presbyterian Women on Sunday, September 
20 at 12:45. Rose Niles will be leading the lesson “The 
Heart of Lament” which is the first lesson in the 2020-
2021 Horizon book.  The meeting will be virtual, and a 
Zoom link will be sent to all P.W. members. If you are not 
a member of a circle, you are welcome to participate, so 
please email Lorrie at at welcome@saintphilip.net to 
request the link. 

mailto:lorrie@saintphilip.net?subject=Coffee%20Hour
mailto:sarah.odell6@gmail.com?subject=Women's%20Book%20Club
mailto:John@saintphilip.net?subject=Midweek%20Bible%20Study
mailto:selena.brinegar@gmail.com?subject=Antiracism%20Book%20Study
mailto:mmcgm63@gmail.com?subject=Church%20&%20Society%20Zoom
mailto:lorrie@saintphilip.net?subject=These%20Days
mailto:lorrie@saintphilip.net?subject=PW%20Joint%20Circle%20Meeting
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The following action was mistakenly omitted (by the clerk) 
from the Philip-Eye article about the June 21, 2020 Stated 
Session Meeting via Zoom Teleconferencing: 
 

Session endorsed St. Philip’s participation in the 21-Day 
Race Equity Challenge (developed by Myers Park 
Presbyterian Church) https://myersparkpres.org/
project/better-when-were-back- together/. 
 

STATED SESSION MEETING VIA ZOOM 
TELECONFERENCING – JULY 21, 2020 

Session approved new personnel forms for St. Philip 
Presbyterian Church:  Conflict of Interest, Initial 
Employee Hire Document, Personnel File Required 
Records, and Pledge of Confidentiality; and to amend 
the church Manual of Operations to include them. 

 

STATED SESSION MEETING VIA ZOOM 
TELECONFERENCING – AUGUST 18, 2020 

• Session approved directing St. Philip’s 25% of the Peace 
and Global Witness Offering to the Center for the 
H e a l i n g  o f  R a c i s m  ( h t t p s : / /
www.centerhealingracism.org/).   

 

• Session called a Congregational Meeting on Sunday, 
September 27, 2020, for the purpose of electing 
officers.   

 
Committee and Council Actions: 

• Mission Committee has approved holding a drive-
through grocery drive for the Christian Community 
Service Center (CCSC) food pantry coupled with a 
donation drop-off of items for Seafarers boxes on 
Saturday, September 12. 

• Mission Committee has approved holding a drive-
through event in support and recognition of World 
Homelessness Weekend, Saturday, October 10. (Much 
like the Education Committee’s event for Kids’ Meals 
earlier this year, anyone wanting to participate can 
make snack kits at home for people experiencing 
homelessness, and then drop them off at St. Philip on 
Oct. 10. Committee members will deliver them to 
SEARCH.) 

• Mission Committee has approved providing an 
emergency grant of $1000 for our mission partner in 
the Yucatan, Rev. Pablo Estrella and the Bethesda 
Clinic, to repair damage caused by Tropical Storm 
Cristobal earlier this summer. 

• Property Committee has approved the purchase of a 
new 20-ton dual circuit condensing unit which will 
cool the organ area of the sanctuary.   

 

John A. Lemen, Clerk of Session 

Send us your special bread recipe! 
The first Sunday in October is designated as World Communion 
Sunday, which celebrates our oneness in Christ with all our brothers 
and sisters around the world.  Paul tells us that we are to “discern the 
body” when we partake of Holy Communion, mindful that we note our 
relationship to all our brothers and sisters in Christ in the celebration.  

~Presbyterian Mission Agency 

In recognition of World Communion Sunday, we invite all 
in the St. Philip community to send in their favorite recipe 
for homemade bread. Perhaps it is an old family recipe? Or 
one that has been carried across space and time from a land 
far away. Or maybe it’s just your favorite way to make carbs 
at home! 
 

Please submit recipes by Sunday, September 27 to 
omar@saintphilip.net. This will allow several days for 
preparations to be made. Our hope is that on World 
Communion Sunday, October 4, as we join our siblings 
breaking bread across the globe, there will be fresh loaves, 
inspired by the love of God’s family, for us to enjoy for the 
Lord’s Supper at home.  

 
The practice of using bread from a variety of sources honors 
the guidelines in the PCUSA’s Book of Order: “The bread 
used for the Lord’s Supper should be common to the 
culture of the congregation; those who prepare the bread 
shall make provision for the full participation of the 
congregation.” (W-3.0413). Even in these days of distance, 
“Let us break bread together…”                           

https://myersparkpres.org/project/better-when-were-back-%20together/
https://myersparkpres.org/project/better-when-were-back-%20together/
https://www.centerhealingracism.org/
https://www.centerhealingracism.org/
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If you have any comments or suggestions for the Philip-Eye, please send them to: 
 philipeye@saintphilip.net or call 713-622-4807 and ask for Lorrie. 

Next edition: October 6  
Stay connected with regular emails from the pastors until then. 

4807 San Felipe,  Houston, TX 77056 
Phone: 713.622.4807     Fax: 713.622.5405     www.saintphilip.net 

 

Cynthia Shoup and family upon the death of her sister Carolyn Jones on September 7. 

Frank Keever and family upon the death of father T.E. “Joe” Keever on September 3. 

Anné Dallmeyer Keever and family upon the death of her grandmother, Lorraine Vandersteen, died 9/12 from COVID.  

Family and friends of Jerie Britton, who died on Sept. 1 in Louisville, KY.  Jerie was the former church secretary at Central Presbyterian Church (1968-1990). 

St. Philipians and their families— Dick Howard; CJ Miller; Jan Ostendorf; Laney Miller; Susan Huffman; Lou Allen; Joyce Fugit; Vicki 
McKay; Mary Sinderson; Marion Takehara; Emily Estill; Travis Calhoun; Jeanne West; Greg Moore; Lonnie Fugit; Mezgebe Gebray; 
Mike Holden—brother of Bill Holden; Katherine  Crownover—daughter of Jane Malczewskyj;  Gene Lindley—father of Janet Hess; 
Betty Grant—sister of Eleanor Grant; John Anderson—brother of Tom Anderson; Janet Fisher—sister-in-law of Dan Cleveland; 
Liam Hunter—cousin of Mary Ann Thomas; John & Bessie Johnson—parents of Pat Lindsay; Mac & Beverly Wilson—parents of 
Butch Wilson; Vera Moore—mother of Chuck Johnson; Kelsey Higgs Gallegos & family—daughter of Nancy Higgs; Dottie Laas 
and family—cousin of Sam Fisher; Alice Barron—sister-in-law to Beth Atkinson; Nikolaus Malczewskyj—father-in-law of Jane 
Malczewskyj; John Beck—brother of Nancy Young; Margie Foster—mother of Mark Young; Miriam Kalmbach—aunt of Nancy 
Higgs; Shirley and Weldon Boggus, Sr.—grandparents of Omi Ford; Jimmy Reagan—father of Sarah O’Dell; Dona Rowe—mother 
of William Rowe; Elizabeth Carlton Lithio—granddaughter of Jeanie Flowers; and Ann Morgan—sister of Dorothy Blackwell.  

  

Homebound:  Sue Baier; Walter Baker; Joe Anne Berwick; John Bobbitt; Paulie Carlson; Kitty Curry; Barbara German; George Helland; 
Arlette Keene; Alice Pennington; Joyce Randolf; Van Rathgeber; Jean Nelson; Jody Tomforde; and Penny Vieau.  

  

Friends of St. Philipians:  Cecil Trent—friend of Jane Cooper; Craig Slein—friend of Denise Ferrell and Steve Carmichael; Diane Morish 
and Melinda Penny—friends of Denise Ferrell; David Shebay—friend of Greg Han; Clayton Amacker—friend of Peg Palisin and 
Gary Gardner; Shirley Stubblefield—friend of Barbara Runge; and Walter "Buddy" Hamman III friend of Robin and Gary Willis.    

 
  If you have a pastoral care need or a prayer request you would like to share, please email deacons@saintphilip.net. 

  
Pledge payments, communion gifts and other gifts to support the Church can be made anytime through our website (http://
saintphilip.net/) or sent to the Church Office at 4807 San Felipe, Houston, TX 77056. 

 

Mission Rally Day photographers: Keatan King, 
Omar Rouchon, Erin Donohue, Lori Murphy 

mailto:philipeye@saintphilip.net?subject=Philip-Eye
mailto:deacons@saintphilip.net?subject=Prayer%20Request
http://saintphilip.net/
http://saintphilip.net/

